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JANUARY 2023 NEWSLETTER 
The December Men’s Seminar was held in Steve Hughes workshop and was well attended with over a dozen 

guys present and a lot of car talk.  The Ladies Coffee was a smaller group of five ladies held in the house at the 

Hughes residency with lots of visiting, great eats and craft creating.   

 

DUES ARE DUE:  If you have not yet paid your $10.00 Club dues, NOW IS THE TIME. 

Make your check out to Nebraskaland Model T and Antique Car Club and mail to LynnAnn Scharf at 

6705 W Van Dorn St 68532 (or bring to the Soup lunch) 

Please check the label on your last Vintage Ford magazine to see if your MTFCA dues are up to date.  If you are 

behind, we ask that you please renew right away.  Our club must have least 50% MTFCA members to obtain 

the insurance used when we have a club sanctioned event.  All officers and Board members must be MTFCA 

members.  

 

NEXT EVENT 

The January gathering will be our annual Soup Lunch.  This will be held on Saturday January 14th at 11:30 at 

the Westminster Presbyterian Church 2110 Sheridan Blvd.  Soups will be provided—Chili, Chicken Noodle and 

Beef Vegetable.  Everyone else should bring a side-dish or dessert to share.  The church will provide drinks, 

dishware and utensils.  

Club members need to park in the church parking lot on the east side of the building (corner of 27th and South 

St).  Enter through the double doors and once inside, follow the traffic cones to the Soup lunch.   

 

We will be electing officers at the January meeting—President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer plus 

Board members.  We will also put together the Tour Committee and discuss the Lincoln Swap meet details.   

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

*The 2023 Winter Clinic will be held on Saturday January 21nd at McPherson College in McPherson Kansas.   

Details are below and a flyer can be found in attachments.   A dinner is planned for Friday night at a McPherson 

BBQ restaurant.    

 

*Sunday March 5th is the Lincoln Swap meet.  As our annual fundraiser, on Saturday March 4th our club will 

tape off the booths in one of the building.  Volunteers will be solicited at the January soup lunch.  

 

SEE YOU AT THE ANNUAL SOUP LUNCH!!! 



Model T Winter Clinic 
 

Greetings Model T Friends!!! 
 
Attached is detail information for the upcoming Model T Winter Clinic to be held at the McPherson College, in 

McPherson, Kansas, on Saturday, January 21, 2023.  Entry fee is $10.  The first 100 paid entrants will receive a 

FREE $5 Gift Certificate from Lang’s Old Car Parts. 
 
We are excited to announce our keynote speaker this year will be Steve Lang from Lang’s Old Car Parts, a 

major Model T parts supplier for our vehicles.  We are looking forward to hearing from someone who 

contributes so much to our hobby.  He will share some insight into the field of reproduction parts for our Model 

T and TT’s. 
 
The second presentation will be by Mike Vaughn, Technical Editor for The Vintage Ford, and Dave Nolting, 

who manufactures new Model T & TT transmission drums through his company Dave’s Restoration & 

Machine.  They are going to talk about Model T & TT transmission balancing. 
 
The final presentation of the day will be by local father/daughter Model T enthusiasts, Kimberly and Verne 

Shirk.  They will present on tips for restoring Model T emergency brakes and adjusting for a “free neutral”. 
 
The theme of this year’s Special Display Table at the Saturday Clinic will be “Accessory Radiator 

Ornaments”.  If you have some you would like to display, please feel free to do so. 
 
A couple of more things about the Clinic.  Information about Accommodations can be found on the Clinic 

Flyer.  There will be a Hospitality Room at the Host Motel.  If will be opened from 5 PM to 10 PM on Friday, 

January 20, but it will be closed during the time of the "No Host" Dinner. 
 
The "No Host" Dinner will be at Knackies BBQ, 111 S. Maple St., in downtown McPherson starting at 6:30 PM 

on Friday, January 21, 2022.  Knackies BBQ is only open for Model T people during this time.  It will be a 

BBQ Buffet at a cost of around $16/person.  Lunch on Saturday (the day of the Clinic), will be on-your-

own.  There are numerous places to eat lunch near McPherson College. 
 
We look forward to seeing you folks at the Model T Winter Clinic on January 20 & 21, 2023!!! 
 
Verne Shirk - Model T Winter Clinic Advertising 
Wichita, KS 
 


